UNITED NATIONS



PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

3 March 2025

Excellency,

As announced in my letter of 16 January 2025, I will convene a series of informal interactive dialogues to support the implementation of the Pact for the Future. These dialogues will serve as a platform for Member States to exchange views, share best practices and ideas on implementation efforts at the national level.

In this regard, I have the honour to transmit the concept note and provisional programme for the first informal interactive dialogue which will be held on 26 March 2025, from 10:00 a.m. -1:00 p.m. in the Trusteeship Council Chamber.

Kindly be advised that there will be no pre-established list of speakers, and participants will be invited to indicate their interest to intervene from the floor. The time limits will be three minutes for individual delegations and five minutes on behalf of a group of States; and these will be strictly enforced.

For any additional information, your office may contact Ms. Nekwaya Iileka, Senior Adviser at my Office by e-mail: nekwaya.iileka@un.org.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Philemon Yang

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York

